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President's Letter 
Welcome to the new year.  
We have a lot of fun things 
planned for this year, 
starting off with our Round 
Robins. 
Once again, the weather in 
Oklahoma is crazy, so stay 
warm (or stay cool), but stay 
safe! 
I'm looking foward to quilt 
camp in a few weeks.  Hope 
to see you at the meeting at 
at camp. 
Marilyn 

February Birthdays 
Frankie Luker – Feb 10 
Terry True – Feb 25 

Mark Your Calendars 
Feb 3 Feb Guild Meeting 7 pm 
Feb 18, 19, 20 Quilt Camp 8 am - 8 pm 
Feb 19 T-Shirt Quilt Workshop 1 pm 

QUILT CAMP NEWS 
The first SSQG Quilt Camp this year will be held February 18, 
19, and 20th, 2022 from 8am to 8pm at the Shawnee Masonic 
Lodge on Kickapoo Spur.  Cost is $10 per day.  Lisa Hefner, 
Gretchen Gaskill, and Katherine Fowler have volunteered to be the 
camp leaders.  Lisa reports that "As this new variant has come 
around again, we will not be planning food to share as we have in 
the past, except if you want to bring individual snacks.  We will be 
eating out." 
Gretchen has volunteered to lead a T-Shirt Quilt Workshop to be 
held Saturday Feb 19th at 1-3pm. 
On Sunday, we will order pizza for everyone to enjoy at lunch 
time.  
Hope all of you can come to enjoy the fellowship and fun that 
always abounds at camp. 

T-Shirt Quilts Workshop 
February 19, 2022 
By Gretchen Gaskill 
Learn how to prepare your t-shirts to make into a quilt. 
1-3 pm 
Masonic Lodge (at Quilt Camp) 
What to bring for the workshop: 
• Any shirts you want to make into a quilt 
• Iron 
• Ironing board (if possible) 
• Rotary cutter and mat (or scissors) 
• If you have one, bring a large square ruler (at least 12" square) 
Fusible interfacing will be available to purchase at the workshop, 
or bring your own if you wish. 
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Round Robin Begins 
The members of Team 1 got up 
in front of the group in order 
with their start squares and 
presented them to the group. 
Then began the process of 
passing each one to the next 
person in line to begin the first 
round of the quilt. Team 2 got 
up and presented theirs, then 
began passing to the next 
person to begin the process too. 
The cold weather kept some 
members away from the 
January meeting. If you still 
want to participate in the round 
robin, bring your center (in an 
opaque bag) to the February 
meeting. Additional groups 
will be added if needed. 

 
Round Robin Group 1 

 
Round Robin Group 2 

 

January 15 Workshop 
The workshop was a success, even with the weather temperatures 
at 20 degrees for the day and then the snow. All were warm inside 
the Pioneer Library room where Ann started out with a handout of 
instructions of cutting out the different required materials to make 
the first geese border. She had provided the colors of material 
needed list in the January Newsletter for all to bring, along with all 
the sewing tools that were needed to complete these two projects. 
Then all began to sew the materials together, with Ann going 
around and helping direct everyone who needed it. As people got 
their first border done, many commented how it was so easy to 
make the flying geese patterns. Then lunch was shared as all 
walked to the Hamburger King and enjoyed the food and 
company. We came back and began to cut out the second flying 
geese border as Ann passed out another handout on cutting 
instructions and colors needs. This particular pattern was a bit 
more difficult, but once Ann gave some wonderful hints on how to 
sew them together, we all got this border done as well. We 
finished up by 3pm and wished each other a safe trip home. Now 
these borders can be used in our Round Robin quilt borders 
project. 
Below are pictures of most of the workshop participants. Some 
examples that Ann brought of the first border design are on the 
next page. 
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Border Examples from January Workshop 

    

 
Charity Quilts 
Four quilts were donated to the Seminole 
women's shelter in January.  Thanks to 
Ann Cosgrove for coordinating this 
donation. 
 

Secretary's Minutes 
Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Minutes 
 January 6, 2022 
Marilyn brought the meeting to order at 7:08 pm. 
Minutes: The minutes from December 2021 accepted. Pat made the motion to accept, Lori seconded.  
Quilt Camp will be held at the Masonic Lodge Feb 18-20. The cost is $10 per day. Your dues for 
2021-2022 need to be paid at the same time. If you choose to bring a snack or other food items, please 
make sure they are individually wrapped. Masks are suggested but not mandatory. Make that decision 
for your own comfort. Lisa and Gretchen have volunteered to lead this camp. This will be their first 
time to lead a camp so please make sure to give them your support.  
Gretchen will have a T-shirt Quilt Workshop at Quilt Camp. This is strictly up to the individual if 
they want to attend.  
Treasurers Report: We did not have a report at this time.  
Program: Ann Cosgrove is presenting a program at the Library on Saturday Jan. 15th. This workshop 
will focus on teaching anyone who wishes to attend how to make two new borders using our new 
rulers provided by the guild. 
Charity Quilts: Ann Cosgrove gave a report that one quilt was donated in Seminole. There are three 
more to be donated soon.  
Old Business: We are still requesting ideas of programs you would be interested in attending. Think 
of things you need to know about piecing. 
Web Page: Our new web site is coming along. The Web page is at 
shawneespinningspoolsquiltguild.com. In the near future we will be selling ads at the bottom of our 
page for $25 per year. We are recommending that they supply something like their business card for 
us to create the ad.  
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Secretary's Minutes (cont.) 
Show and Tell: Pat Woodward brought a beautiful Hexie antique quilt shared. It was repaired and 
hand quilted by a Church group of ladies out in Wolf OK. (We used to have their contact information 
in our newsletter. If you want information on them look back about 2 ½ years to find it.) 
Benevolence: Gayle Smith lost her mother on Dec. 22nd.  Please feel free to send her cards or make a 
phone call. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 and was seconded by Pam. 
Respectfully submitted by Katherine Fowler. 
 

Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Treasurer's Report 
November, December 2021 & January 2022 

November 1, 2021 Balance Forward $9,572.20 
INCOME: 
Nov Dues $220.00 

EXPENSES: 
1805 Staples- Box for treasurer $50.75 
1806- Gretchen Gaskill- web design $122.82 

Ending balance $9,618.63 

December 1, 2021 Balance Forward $9,618.63 
INCOME: 
Dec. Dues $40.00 

EXPENSES: 
1799 Marilyn Johnson-totes $30.54 
1807 Linda Lee- Dollar tree & post office $65.95 

Ending balance $9,562.14 

January 1, 2022 Balance Forward $9,562.14 
INCOME: 
Jan. 2022 Dues $20.00 

EXPENSES: 
1808- Jolene Nue- Quilting for charity quilts $110.00 
1809- Shawnee Senior Center Rent $160.00 
1810- Gretchen Gaskill- Quilting Charity quilts $120.00 
1811- Jolene Nue- Quilting charity quilts $150.00 

ENDING BALANCE (as of Jan. 21, 2022) $9,042.14 


